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2020/21 has been a very strange year for the Council. The Parish Council went into lockdown immediately after the March 2020 meeting and the Annual Parish Meeting was cancelled. Subsequent legislation enabled the Council to meet via Zoom and this still applies.

The Council has expressed it’s concern at the proposed solar farm off Spixworth Road in Hainford as the proposed route for construction traffic would be through the centre of St.Faiths
The Greater Norwich Local Plan currently under consideration has allocated an area off West Lane for the potential development of up to 50 dwellings. The Council has objected to this as being possibly the “thin edge of the wedge” in a village with few facilities and poor infrastructure.
During the year the Parish Council received  over £26 thousand in Community Infrastructure Levy from the Lovell development off Manor Road. The Council has taken the opportunity to use these funds to upgrade all the street lights to the latest in LED technology. This will considerably reduce the energy and maintenance costs. In the same project nine concrete lampposts which were well past their intended life were replaced with steel ones.
Residents will no doubt be aware of the problems with the surface of the drive leading to the allotments and cemetery. The Council has sought independent analysis and advice which will then be referred to the installing contractor in order to reach a satisfactory conclusion.
After the closure of New Holme Lane to pedestrians and cyclists due to the construction of the new road to service the recycling centre, the Council successfully lobbied NCC to construct a temporary path to enable the lane to be re-opened.
Finally I would like to thank all members of the Parish Council for the time they give to the community and our  Clerk for his support and guidance, also our County Councillor and District Councillor for their help and continuing support in tackling the important and challenging issues which have faced our village over recent times and for those challenges which lie ahead. I would also like to thank our former Chairman, Rodney Cushing who stood down last year but remains a member of the Council.
Raymond Browne  - Chairman


